LETTER

R.O.C. BANKERS ASSOCIATION

From
:
R.O.C. Bankers Association

Date
:
July 1, 2002

Ref. No.
:
Quan-Xin-Zi-1374

Attachment
:
As described below.

Subject
:
The Ministry of Finance ("MOF") has issued a letter stating that, in order to develop domestic tourism-related enterprises, [credit card] acquiring institutions are requested to increase the number of contracted merchants in tourist areas so as to expand the establishment of a network of contracted merchants for the convenience of card holders and to instruct such contracted merchants not to refuse to accept payment by credit card.  Please take note.

Explanation:
This is in accordance with the MOF letter dated June 10, 2002 (Ref. No. Tai-Cai-Rong-(4)-Zi-0910025309) (copy enclosed).

ATTACHMENT TO
BA LETTER, DATED
JULY 1, 2002

LETTER

MINISTRY OF FINANCE, CREDIT CARD BUSINESS COMMITTEE

From
:
Ministry of Finance, Credit Card Business Committee

Date
:
June 10, 2002

Ref. No.
:
Tai-Cai-Rong-(4)-Zi-0910025309

Attachment
:
As described below.

Subject
:
With regard to the Central Personnel Administration's ("CPA") letter stating that many [merchants in] tourists areas refuse to accept payment by credit card, please handle same in accordance with Explanation 2, below.  Please take note.

Explanation:

1. This is done in accordance with the CPA letter, dated May 23, 2002 (Ref. No. Ju-Kao-Zi-0910021439) (copy enclosed).

2. In order to develop domestic tourism-related enterprises, please inform R.O.C. Bankers Association member credit card institutions to increase the number of contracted merchants in tourist areas so as to expand the establishment of the network of contracted merchants for the convenience of card holders and to instruct such contracted merchants not to refuse to accept payment by credit card.

Minister

Lee Yung-san

ATTACHMENT TO
MOF LETTER, DATED
JUNE 10, 2002

LETTER
CENTRAL PERSONNEL ADMINISTRATION
From
:
Central Personnel Administration ("CPA")

Date:
:
May 23, 2002
Ref. No.
:
Ju-Kao-Zi-0910021439

Subject
:
Recently, the CPA, together with other relevant Executive Yuan agencies, scholars, and experts, conducted a survey of personnel in the various National Scenic Area Administrations of the Ministry of Transportation and Communication's Tourism Bureau, and, based on the response of such National Scenic Area Administration personnel, many tourist locations (including hotels, motels, and stores) refuse to accept payment by credit card, and also refuse to accept travelers cheques and foreign currency from overseas tourists as financial institutions in such tourist areas are scattered and small and unable to accept foreign currency.  This leads to inconvenience for both travelers and merchants.  Assistance in remedying this problem is requested for the benefit of the development of tourism-related businesses.  Please take note.
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